Steven Sepe

From:

Margo Milder <mildermargo@gmail.com>

Sent: To:

Monday, February 24, 2025 2:58 PM

Cc:

House Health and Human Services Committee

Subject:

Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; policastrogroup@gmail.com; sarah beatrice

Support of Bill H-5351

Margo Fausset

Office Manager

67 Levitt Lane

Exeter, RI 02822

February 24, 2025

Attention Clerk Steve Sepe:

Dear Members of the Rhode Island Department of Health,

I am writing to express my strong support for Bill H-5351, which is currently under consideration. As the office manager of a medical aesthetic practice for over a decade, I have had the privilege of managing a team of highly trained and qualified professionals, including nurses, doctors, nurse practitioners, and estheticians. Together, we provide essential services that contribute to the well-being and confidence of our patients.

This bill is crucial to ensuring that patients continue to have access to the care they need, as well as the freedom to choose their healthcare providers. Should this bill fail to pass, it would severely limit patients' options and could have a devastating impact on the healthcare industry. Many women-owned businesses, including those like ours, could face closure, and countless licensed professionals who have dedicated years to their education and training would be at risk of unemployment.

The passing of this bill is not only about preserving access to care; it is about protecting the livelihood of countless individuals who contribute to the medical aesthetic industry. These professionals work tirelessly to deliver safe, effective treatments, and their ability to do so should not be restricted by unnecessary regulatory barriers.

I urge the Rhode Island Department of Health to consider the far-reaching consequences that the failure to pass this bill would have on patients, aesthetic healthcare providers, and businesses across the state. I am in full support of this bill, and I ask you to vote in favor of it to protect the future of aesthetic healthcare in Rhode Island.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Margo Fausset